



30th April 2008

Ref: MH366-08

Mr Terry Fallon
Meetings Administrator
South Dublin County Council
Corporate Services
County Hall
Tallaght
Dublin 24

Dear Mr Fallon

The Minister for Health and Children, Mary Harney TD, has asked me to thank you for your recent letter regarding the possibility of arranging a meeting with her and members of South Dublin County Council to discuss the motion passed at it's last meeting regarding the rates re-evaluation of childcare/afterschool facilities in Ireland on the possible dates of 12th, 22nd May or 9th June 2008.

Unfortunately due to existing diary commitments the Minister regrets that she will not be in a position to meet with this deputation. However, she has forwarded your correspondence to her colleague Mr Brendan Smith TD, Minister of State in this Department with special responsibility for Children, for his consideration.

The Minister trusts that this will be in order for you.

Yours sincerely

And Berjan

Paul Flanagan Private Secretary



Cuirfear fáilte roimh chomhfhreagras i nGaeilge